Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, September 30, 1991

Present: Edwin Rowell, Chairman, Philip Dwight, Dave Boule', Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30

Phil moved approval of the minutes of Sept. 23 as written. Second Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Phil moved to leave the decision as to a police officer attending the academy in January up to the police chief. Brian is better able to determine if he can spare the officer and if the time spent will benefit the Town. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen see no reason to lower the speed on Main St. (Route 202), Antrim to 25 MPH as proposed by a tax payer. There are several cross walks for use by pedestrians crossing the road.

Brian Brown, Police Chief, requested executive session to discuss a personnel matter. Phil moved to go into executive session per Article 91-A:3 - #2a. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Phil moved, to reconvene their regular meeting. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved. No information available from the executive session.

Brian reported the need to have rear brakes put on the B unit. Phil moved to approve the appointments of Hermon Maynard, John Magoon, and Neil Kelly to the fire department. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Phil moved to approve of the new plans submitted for Liberty Farm Bridge. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved. Ed signed the approved plans.

Phil moved not to penalize a property owner the inventory penalty. The one mailed to him was not forwarded in a timely fashion making it impossible for him to return the inventory by the due date. (Records show he did contact the office requesting the inventory). Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Phil will attend the seminar on CDBG being held Nov. 5th.

Mutual Aid agreement between the Antrim Fire Dept. and the Deering Fire Dept. was signed.

Phil moved to grant Susan Vaynes a \$300 abatement of taxes. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved. (Susan Vaynes lost her home in a fire during 1991). Property owner on a private road requested a load of gravel for repairs to the road. Selectmen agreed they can not authorize supplies to maintain a private road.

Phil moved to adjourn at 9:30. Second, Dave. ALL in favor. So moved.

TOWN OF ANTRIM

BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PO Box 517 Antrim, N. H. 03440 (603) 588-6785

September 30, 1991

Rymes Heating Oil RR2 Box 454 Antrim, N.H. 03440

Dear Mr. Rymes,

We wish to express our appreciation for your kind donation of a 2,000 gallon tank, pump, and key system which you donated to the Town. As you know this tank will be stored at the Town Barn for use by the Police and Highway Department.

Sincerely,

Edwin Rowell, Chairman

Philip Dwight

Dave Boule' Board of Selectmen

Value Use of system will be a value to Tom